
 
December 22, 2023  

 
Dear Oak Grove Community, 
 
Thank you to everyone who attended the OGS Board of Education meeting in person or through 
our streaming option. Please see the brief recap of the December meeting.   
 

1. The Board approved the transfer of $900,000 from the Education Fund to the Capital Projects 
Fund, the transfer of $700,000 from the Transportation Fund to the Operations and 
Maintenance Fund, and the transfer of $1,000,000 from the Operations and Maintenance 
Fund to the Capital Projects Fund. A public hearing was held prior to the approval with no 
public comment given.  These transfers are to accommodate the expenses of future facility 
projects.   

2. The Board of Education approved the final audit report for FY23. There were no audit 
findings in the report.   

3. The Board of Education formally approved the purchase of AV equipment in the amount of 
$58,313.35 for the Pat Patt gym. The equipment will allow for large community and staff 
gatherings in one space. The Oak Grove School Education Foundation has graciously agreed 
to donate funds raised from this year’s gala to support this initiative. 

4. The Board of Education approved a contract with Veregy in the amount of $242,682 for 2024 
summer building maintenance projects. In particular, rooftop units will be removed and 
replaced to support the cooling of identified classrooms and teaching spaces. This project was 
identified as a priority on the district long-term facilities plan.  

  
Thank you for our continued partnership on behalf of OGS students.  

 
The Oak Grove School Board of Education 

 
  
 


